
Spring Street Farm Project

Who:

Long Beach Community Action Partnership



The Salvation Army



Lincoln Spring Farms


with assistance and cooperation from City of LB Departments:

  

Redevelopment, Sustainability, Environmental Services, 7th District 


Council Office

What:

Urban Farm, Farm Stand and Teaching Garden



1.5 acres on two lots



Green Lab Urban Farm and Teaching Garden:


Demonstration plots, butterfly garden, chicken yard, 



aquaponics project, composting and vermiposting, backyard scale solar, 


rain garden with rain cistern and swale, and vertical gardens.



This project has mitigated blight and forged positive relationships with our 


neighbors, our city council, and local businesses, like Memorial Hospital.



In addition, our outreach and community support will be focused on the 


“Give a Lot, Grow a lot” program.  It encourages land owners to convert 


empty lots in to edible gardens and backyard fruit harvests directing fresh 


produce to The Salvation Army food pantry.  We encourage the system of 


square foot gardening for the home gardener and have a demonstration of 

how you could turn your front yard in to a “victory garden” and to share a 


portion of what you grow with the food banks.



Lincoln Spring Farms:


Row farming at the Spring Street Farm Project, Cypress Urban Farm Site 


and many more growing grounds in development.

Where:
Elm Avenue at Spring Street



Long Beach Community Action Partnership




3012 Long Beach Blvd

Why:

It all started in July 2009 with the creation of a Worksite for a Green Jobs 


Training program.  Partnering with the City of Long Beach’s Pacific 



Gateway Workforce Investment Network, The Growing Experience Urban 


Farm at Carmelitos and the City of Long Beach’s Office of Sustainability. 


We trained approximately 100 at-risk youth over two years.  The youth 


received a minimum of 200 hours paid work experience each.  Many of 


the youth, were the only ones in their household with an income.  It was 


meaningful work on many levels.  Each group built something, grew 


something and cooked something.




In keeping track of our interns, we have witnessed personal and 



professional growth.  One young man has been working at Marshall’s in 


Bixby Knolls for over 2 years, and has received consistent high marks and 

promotions.  Another young man from Carmelitos, is attending CSULB, 


living in the dorms and working on campus.  The interns check in with us 


to see how the garden they built is coming along.  The other day a young 


man who was to be a senior in High School in the fall of 2009, stopped by 


the garden.  He was driving his own car, had his own apartment, attended 


college at Cypress and held down a job in security at a warehouse.  I am 


so proud of these boys!!  Their home lives are often very difficult, leaving 


them with many hurdles to overcome.  The process of working side by 


side in the garden is both therapeutic and humbling.  The lessons of the 


farm tough lessons.  The animals need you to show up and care for them, 


the plants need water and attention.  These things depend on you doing 


your job and they die of you don’t.  

What’s Next:Healthy Cooking Instruction



Urban Homesteading Classes



4H



Expanded Distribution of Produce via mobile cart HEAL Zone



SNAP programs, including SNAP Gardens



School Tours



Gardening Workshops



“Day of Service” projects



Incubator Farms



Veteran Farmer Network

Contact:
Kelli Johnson



LBCAP Green Projects Manager



LBCAP.org



Blog:  TheFarmDesk.wordpress.com



Email:  KelliJohnson1@mac.com


Phone: 562-528-6259

